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Good afternoon, Performance Reporting bulletin members.

Welcome to this week’s update. 

Have a coworker who needs to sign up? Bulletin subscriptions can be managed on TEA’s website at
https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/TXTEA/subscriber/new.

 

What’s New in Performance Reporting

A–F Development

Performance Reporting has completed a series of Training of Trainers TETNs with the regional educational
service centers (ESCs). Each TETN focused on one domain in the new accountability system and
highlighted specific areas where we are asking for feedback. Following each training, we released a survey
to get specific feedback from ESC, district, and campus staff. We have extended the deadlines for the first
two surveys; the deadline to respond to all three surveys is 5:00 p.m. Thursday, November 30.

The presentation slides used in these trainings are available on the Performance Reporting Resources
webpage at http://tea.texas.gov/perfreport/resources/index.html. Narrated versions of these presentations
will be posted on http://tea.texas.gov/A–F in the coming weeks.

The Performance Reporting Resources site also hosts the archives of our weekly bulletins. The first weekly
bulletin was released October 6, 2017.

Do you have feedback related to the development of the A–F accountability system? We have an email
account set up just for that. Send feedback related to development of the new accountability system to
feedbackAF@tea.texas.gov.

2017 Accountability Appeal Decisions

Performance Reporting has completed reviewing the 2017 accountability ratings appeals. The department
received 66 appeals: 52 campus-level appeals and 14 district-level appeals. Response letters were mailed to
districts earlier today; they are also available on TEASE Accountability. Final 2017 accountability ratings will
be released to the public on Tuesday, November 14th.
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How do districts collect, report, and document that a student
has enlisted or intends to enlist in the U.S.
armed forces so the student can
be counted in the new indicator for college, career, and military readiness?

Each district decides how to collect this data. This may be a
senior survey, contact with a local recruiter, or
any other method. Each
district must maintain supporting documentation.

Each
fall districts will report military enlistment for the graduating class from
the previous year in the PEIMS
TSDS submission. Districts will use element
E1589 to indicate whether students enlisted in or intend to
enlist in the
U.S. Armed Forces. These data were first collected in the fall 2017 PEIMS
TSDS collection for
2017 graduates. The data may be updated any time until
the January resubmission deadline.

 

Performance Reporting Calendar

November 10— Notification of accountability appeal decisions
sent to districts (mail and TEASE)

November 14— 2017 final academic accountability ratings released
(TEASE and public web)

November 14— 2018–19 Final PEG list released (TEASE and public
web)

November 16— 2017 final Texas Academic Performance Report
released (TEASE and public web)

Early December 2017— Notification provided to districts selected
to participate in the local accountability
systems pilot program

December 2017—2017 Texas School Accountability Dashboard
released (public web)

December–January—2016–17 School Report Card and Federal Report
Card released (public web)

 

Contact Information
Texas Education Agency
Office of Academics
Penny Schwinn, Chief Deputy Commissioner
Performance Reporting–Jamie Crowe, Executive Director
(512) 463-9704 
performance.reporting@tea.texas.gov

Want to help a Texas school system affected by Hurricane Harvey? Click here to find out how.
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